
NRC Meeting 11-14-12 @7pm        
                                                                                       
Attendance:                                                                
Brian Stoecker, President                                                          
Lisa Emge, P & R                                                          
John Sliger, Horeseshoes Chair                                             
Nicky Giordano, Womens Strength Training Chair                    
Sandy Janiski, Before and After School                                
Mary Bannan, Cross Country Running Chair                                         
John Lawrence, Treasurer        
                                                                                             
B. Stoecker called the meeting to order and advised the following in his 
Presidents report.           
 - The County Executive was looking at one insurance package all 
councils could buy into. It was found that the county cannot bid the project 
as the councils are separate legal entities. A sample package has prepared by 
procurement if multiple councils wish to do a joint package. The county may 
give grants to offset costs.       
 - FY 2014 Capitol Budget request was put in at the September 
Presidents meeting. Norrisville requested $500,000 for development of 
Norrisville park.          
 - FY 2013 Small Grant request initially was a cattle gate for the 
entrance but was changed to two new soccer goals for the U-15 Girls, U-11 
Boys, and U-18 Boys soccer tournaments that Norrisville held this month. 
  - The bleachers obtained from the 2012 Small Grant request have 
been delivered.             
  - The B o D approved a $100 donation to Darlene Sullivan’s daughter 
as a sponsorship in the Maryland Teen USA Pageant.      
 - All Chairpersons are reminded to deposit your checks right away. 
Some checks have bounced because checks were being held too long.   
  - Tennis court renovation moved back to the spring.    
 -  One World Run to be held November 17.       
 - Joe Gast will continue as Baseball/Softball Chair and Tony Weaver 
will continue as Soccer Chair.       
 - Due to some incidents during baseball and soccer season an email 
was sent to all on the NRC email list to read the Code of Conduct that is 
posted on the website.         
 -  Jeannie Brown is the new web contact with our webmaster.    
 -  Brian will forward the minutes from the Presidents meetings to the 
B o D for their review.                                   



Treasurers Report: John advised that he is working on an issue with our 
federal tax exempt status but expects to have it taken care of soon.  
                                                                                         
Womens Strength Training: Nicky advised “Bootcamp” is done and she had 
approximately 12 participants.                       
                                                        
Horse Shoes: John advised the lights are finally working and they had just 
finished up the season with 20 participants.      
                                                                                                       
Youth Cross Country: Mary advised she had 21 in her fall session and is 
taking registrations now for the winter session. She also advised there will 
be no spring session due to family obligations        
            
Before and After School:  Sandy advised all was good and she had 32 
children total.          
                                               
Parks & Recreation: Lisa advised that the gym will close at 500 on Dec 21. 
She also requested that the last coaches in the gym leave exactly at the time 
they are supposed to leave so the custodian can clean up and go home.   
                                                                  
Golf: John advised that he is considering a fall tournament possibly 
involving youth.          
                                                                                        
New Business:          
 - Mary requested that she be allowed to take funds from her account  
to pay for Yoga school where she would obtain her instructors certification 
and start a Yoga program at Norrisville. All in attendance voted in favor. 
           
 -Boys U-10 won this year’s soccer tournament. The U-18 Boys and 
U-10 Girls were runners up.                                                          
                                                                                                      
Meeting was adjourned, next meeting to be held on 1/9/13      
                                                              
HAPPY HOLIDAYS TO EVERYONE!!!!!                                                  
                               


